МИНИСТЕРСТВО ОБРАЗОВАНИЯ, НАУКИ, КУЛЬТУРЫ И СПОРТА РЕСПУБЛИКИ АРМЕНИЯ

НАЦИОНАЛЬНЫЙ ПОЛИТЕХНИЧЕСКИЙ УНИВЕРСИТЕТ АРМЕНИИ



MINISTRY OF EDUCATION, SCIENCE, CULTURE AND SPORT REPUBLIC OF ARMENIA

NATIONAL POLYTECHNIC UNIVERSITY OF ARMENIA

ՀՀ ԿՐԹՈՒԹՅԱՆ, ԳԻՏՈՒԹՅԱՆ, ՄՇԱԿՈՒՑԹԻ ԵՎ ՍՊՈՐՏԻ ՆԱԽԱՐԱՐՈՒԹՅՈՒՆ

ՀԱՅԱՍՏԱՆԻ ԱԶԳԱՅԻՆ ՊՈԼԻՏԵԽՆԻԿԱԿԱՆ ՀԱՄԱԼՍԱՐԱՆ

No 01/119-21

«26» Ol 2021p.

To: Prof. Pasquale Daponte
Project Coordinator
"Educational for Drone (eDrone)" Project

Number: 574090-EPP-1-2016-1-IT-EPPKA2-CBHE-JP

Dear Prof. Daponte,

Within the framework of Erasmus+ eDrone project Course to Instruct Attendees (CIA) training courses at Air Robotics Training Center of NPUA are carrying out in the Continuing Education and Teacher Training Center according to continuing education curriculum approved by the university administration. The above-mentioned CIA courses don't require accreditation as they are considered continuing education programs taking into account the current situation in the Republic of Armenia in 2020.

Currently H. Karapetyan and G. Babayan has compiled master's degree educational program - "Unmanned Aerial Systems Service and Management", which is under discussion. After approval, students' admission process will be held at NPUA and the students will be able to gain ECTS credits due to this MA program.

Prof. R. Aghgashyan Acting Rector



Francesco Lamonaca <francesco.lamonaca.unisannio@gmail.com>

RE: eDrone: request for suggestion about accreditation in Armenia

1 messaggio

neo@erasmusplus.am <neo@erasmusplus.am>

11 febbraio 2021 16:53

A: Francesco Lamonaca <flamonaca@unisannio.it>

Cc: Pasquale Daponte <daponte@unisannio.it>, Eulalia Balestrieri <eubal@unisannio.it>, edrone <edrone@unisannio.it>

Dear Francesco,

Thank you for the reminder, my apologies to write you so late.

First of all, the information on developing a Master course "Unmanned Aerial Systems Service and Management" at NPUA is very encouraging. We do hope that internal university discussions and final decision to be taken by the Scientific council of NPUA will be in favor of a setting up the master course. A license would be needed to obtain from the Ministry of Research, Education, Culture and Sport as the last step on a way of launching the program (hopefully in September 2021).

According to the QA national requirements developed by the National Centre for Professional Education Quality Assurance (www.anga.am), the accreditation procedures are applicable for institutional visits and not academic programs, so the courses and academic programs are not obligated to pass the accreditation. In this year we expect an adoption of a Law on Research and Higher education where perhaps the accreditation of academic programs would be declared as the obligation for the HEIs (under the discussion). Till now it is not a requirement.

Would you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact.

Very best wishes,

Lana Karlova

Co-ordinator

National Erasmus+ Office in Armenia 82 Sarmen St., 0019 Yerevan, Armenia

Tel.: (+374 10) 580963, Web: www.erasmusplus.am

Follow our updates on Facebook



From: Francesco Lamonaca <flamonaca@unisannio.it>

Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2021 2:41 PM To: Lana Karlova <neo@erasmusplus.am>

Cc: Pasquale Daponte <aponte@unisannio.it>; Eulalia Balestrieri <eubal@unisannio.it>; edrone <edrone@unisannio.it>

Subject: Fwd: eDrone: request for suggestion about accreditation in Armenia

Dear Lana, sorry for disturbing you again, please can you help us in this task? Thank you in advance for your kind support, See you soon, Francesco ------ Forwarded message ------Da: Francesco Lamonaca <flamonaca@unisannio.it> Date: mar 2 feb 2021 alle ore 18:57 Subject: eDrone: request for suggestion about accreditation in Armenia To: Lana Karlova <neo@erasmusplus.am> Cc: Pasquale Daponte <aponte@unisannio.it>, Eulalia Balestrieri <eubal@unisannio.it>, edrone <edrone@unisannio.it> Dear Lana, I hope this email finds you well. I'm writing on Behalf of Prof. Daponte to kindly ask your help in reading the attached file: is it sufficient to satisfy the EACEA requirements about the accreditation of the CIA course? Thank you very much for all your help and support, Kind Regards, Francesco ------ Forwarded message ------Da: Grigor Babayan < grigor.babayan@seua.am> Date: mer 27 gen 2021 alle ore 09:57 Subject: Credits To: Francesco Lamonaca <flamonaca@unisannio.it>, Pasquale Daponte <daponte@unisannio.it>, edrone <edrone@unisannio.it>, aharoyal <aharoyal@insurer.am> Dear Francesco, In attachment I'm sending the official letter from NPUA rector, stating that there is no need for credits for continuous education at NPUA.

I have also uploaded this file in google drive.

Regards,

Grigor